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MINISTRY OF EDUCATION 

CORRESPONDENCE 



 

8 July 2020 
 
 
Ministry of Education 
c/o brent.stephen@education.govt.nz 
 
 
 

ref.15186.JBH 
 

Dear Brent,  
 
RE: NORTHLAND REGIONAL COUNCIL – AWANUI FLOOD SCHEME UPGRADE – WORKS WITHIN 

DESIGNATION ME72 
 
The purpose of this letter is to request permission under Section 176(1)(b) of the Resource 
Management Act, 1991 to undertake flood protection works within designated land pertaining 
the Kaitaia Primary School at Mission Place/Church Street, Kaitaia. The subject designation 
(referenced ME72 under the Far North District Plan) is shown below: 
 

 
 
The works proposed to be undertaken by the Northland Regional Council include the 
construction of stopbanks and benching within the allotments legally described as Section 1 SO 
53065, Pt Lot 16 DP 405, Pt Lot 17 DP 909, Pt Lot 17 DP 532 and Pt Lots 16 and 17 DP 27211. The 
works are generally shown on the attached plan.  
 



As a representative of MoE (the requiring authority), could you please advise if you are happy for 
these works to be undertaken within this area of designated land? 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
 
Joseph Henehan 
Planner  
 
Encl Page 3 of the Awanui Flood Scheme Upgrade – Preliminary Scheme Design Plans 


